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Oregon Department of Environmental Quality 

Notice of Decision 
Lockheed Martin The Dalles Facility 
Hazardous Waste Post-Closure Permit Renewal 

 

Permit Number: ORD 052 221 025 

Date: September 27, 2023 

 

What was decided? 

On September 27, 2023, DEQ issued a hazardous waste post-closure permit renewal to Lockheed Martin who 
owns the hazardous waste post-closure landfill located at 3850 River Road within the city limits of The Dalles. 

 

Why did the permit need to be issued? 

The hazardous waste landfill closed Sept.1991. The landfill contains spent aluminum potliner waste 
(hazardous waste no. K088) generated by the former Martin Marietta aluminum reduction facility. Upon closing, 
DEQ requires the owner to get a post-closure permit is required to continue groundwater monitoring and 
reporting, regular inspections and the need for financial assurance. DEQ issued the initial post-closure permit 
in July 2000. 

As the permit requires, Lockheed Martin submitted an updated Part A and Part B permit renewal application 
dated May 24, 2023. DEQ reviewed this application and issued a draft permit for public comment on  
Aug. 9, 2023. DEQ reviewed no comments, and therefore DEQ issued the final effective permit according to 
DEQ rules. 

 

Contact 

For more information please contact Fredrick Moore at 541-633-2011 and email him at 
Fredrick.Moore@DEQ.Oregon.gov.  

 

Can this permit be appealed? 

This permit can be appealed by Oregon Revised Statute 466.145(2). The Oregon Environmental Quality 
Commission would hear the appeal as a contested case under Oregon Revised Statute 183.310. 

 

Non-discrimination statement 

DEQ does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in administration of 
its programs or activities. Visit DEQ’s Civil Rights and Environmental Justice page. 

 

https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx
mailto:deqinfo@deq.state.or.us
mailto:Fredrick.Moore@DEQ.Oregon.gov
https://www.oregon.gov/deq/about-us/Pages/titleVIaccess.aspx

